CBA praised for educating residents about home toxins
JULIE MEHEGAN, Sun Statehouse Bureau
Thursday, June 17, 2004 - BOSTON The community-based group Coalition for a Better Acre was honored at the Statehouse this week for working to educate immigrant and low-income residents in Lowell about the dangers of toxic materials found in the home.
The Toxics Use Reduction Institute at the University of Massachusetts Lowell praised the CBA and several other companies and community organizations for making strides in the effort to reduce toxic exposure.
Specifically, the group was recognized for developing an informational brochure that educates people about dangerous chemicals found in household cleaning products, and includes recipes for low-cost and environmentally safe cleaners.
"What we tried to do is create awareness," said Lynn Bernat, environmental program manager for the CBA, at Tuesday's Statehouse ceremony.
The brochure was produced through a TURI grant, and was translated into English, Spanish, Portuguese, and Khmer.
Coalition staff also made presentations before a series of community groups, including the senior center, a teen pregnancy support group, and neighborhood associations, hoping to educate their audience on how to avoid exposure to toxic chemicals.
Rep. Kevin J. Murphy, D-Lowell, who represents the city's Acre neighborhood, praised the organization for its commitment to educating neighborhood residents.
"I'm not surprised that the Coalition for a Better Acre is at the forefront of this issue, because they're at the forefront of many issues in Lowell," Murphy said at the Statehouse ceremony on Tuesday.
Established in 1989, the Toxics Use Reduction Institute provides research, training, technical support, laboratory services, and grant programs to reduce the use of toxic chemicals. Institute staff work with communities, businesses, and government agencies.
According to TURI, over the past decade, Massachusetts companies have reduced the amount of toxic chemicals used in manufacturing processes by 41 percent.
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